


Mass Intentions For the Weekends of     

September 29/ September 30 

and  
 

October 6/ October 7 
 

 

SATURDAY, September 29   
             4:30 PM  - Don Cozzie 
SUNDAY,  September 30 Twenty-Sixth  Sunday in Ordinary Time 

         8:30 AM  - Karen Reato 
       10:00 AM - Katherine Reading 
       11:30 AM - For the sick & elderly of the parish 
 
 

SATURDAY, October 6   
             4:30 PM  - Jason Drish 
SUNDAY,  October 7 Twenty-Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time 

         8:30 AM  - John Prystalski 
       10:00 AM - Mary Lou Donzelli 
    Mary Ellen Ryan 
       11:30 AM - Rich Gerard 
                         William E. Mallder 

 
 

Mass Intentions for the Week of  
October 1 - October 5 

 

MONDAY, October 1  St. Therese of Liseaux   
         9:30 AM - Julia Finnegan (l) 
TUESDAY, October 2  The Holy Guardian Angels   
         9:30 AM - Will County Sheriff Officers (l)           

WEDNESDAY, October 3   

           9:30 AM - The People of St. Bernard’s 
THURSDAY, October 4 St. Francis of Assisi  
            9:30 AM - Communion Service 
FRIDAY, October 5  First Friday 
        9:30 AM - Sacred Heart Memorial 

Today’s Readings 
 

First Reading - Moses said, “Would that all the people of 
              the LORD were prophets!”  
                       (Numbers 11:25-29) 
Psalm - The precepts of the Lord give joy to the heart.  
              (Psalm 19) 
Second Reading - Come now, you rich. The wages you  
        withheld from the workers who har 
        vested your fields are crying aloud.  
          (Jason 5:1-6) 
Gospel - Whoever is not against us is for us.  
                                                   (Mark 9:38-43, 45, 47-48) 
The English translation of the Psalm Responses from the Lectionary for Mass © 1969, 1981, 1997, 
International Commission on English in the Liturgy Corporation. All rights reserved. 

Readings For The Week 
 

Monday:  Jb 1:6-22; Ps 17:1bcd-3, 6-7; Lk 9:46-50  
Tuesday:  Jb 3:1-3, 11-17, 20-23; Ps 88:2-8;  
  Mt 18:1-5, 10 
Wednesday: Jb 9:1-12, 14-16; Ps 88:10bc-15;  
  Lk 9:57-62 
Thursday:       Jb 19:21-27; Ps 27:7-9abc, 13-14;  
  Lk 10:1-12  
Friday:  Jb 38:1, 12-21; 40:3-5; Ps 139:1-3, 7-10,  
  13-14ab; Lk 10:13-16 
Saturday:  Jb 42:1-3, 5-6, 12-17; Ps 119:66, 71, 75,  
  91, 125, 130; Lk 10:17-24 
Sunday:  Gn 2:18-24; Ps 128:1-6; Heb 2:9-11;  
  Mk 10:2-16 [2-12] 

  Father Joe McCormick, OSA 
  Pastor 
  Email:  jmccosa@gmail.com 
  Cell phone :  708-789-3609 
 

  Father John Merkelis, OSA 
  Weekend Assistant 
 

  Deacon Kevin Ryan 
  Email:  deaconkib@comcast.net 
   

  Mrs. Patricia Bass 
  Director of Religious Education 
  Email:  st.bernardsrep@comcast.net   
 

  Mrs. Julie Kane 
  Director of Music Ministry 
  Email: music.saintbernard@gmail.com    
    

     Mrs. Mary Ponschke 
  Parish Secretary 
  Email:  st.bernardsrectory@comcast.net  
   

  Parish Offices 
  Tel: 708-301-3020 
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Pray For Our Sick and Deceased 
Relatives and Friends 

 

   "Life is precious, handle with prayer."  
    For the sick, especially  Eleanor Skourlis, Chuck 
Reilly, Teresa McMahon, Marge Fraser, William 
Egan, Carol Pearce, Winifred Kasper, Sandra 
Pope, Lois King, Jeremiah McMahon, Dorothy 
Johnson, Maryann Owen, Megan Guinea, Dolores 
Baud, Bob Marks, Sharon Flanagan, Virginia 
Flaherty, Kathie Negrete, Karen Horting, Carol 
Nolan, Evelyn Lopezalles, Marshelle Santoro, 
Louise Karkula, Eleanor Findlay, Nancy Ludwig, 
Ericka Heilmann, and Rich Waliczek, Jr.  

 + + + + 
  "For those who have died, life has changed, not ended." 

    For the deceased, that they may rest in the peace of 
Christ. 

+ + + + 

Baptism Preparation Class  

  

     Class lasts no more than two hours and is held at the 
Church. The next class dates are Monday October 8 at 
7:30pm and Saturday, November 17 at 1:00pm. No dates for 
baptism will be accepted until after you have attended one of 
the classes.  Please call the rectory at 301-3020 for further 
information or to register. 



St. Bernard’s Ministry News 
This Week at St. Bernard’s: 
           (*See Article) 
 

MONDAY, OCTOBER 1 
     6:00pm  Fall Decorating 
     7:00pm  Respect Life 
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 2 
     7:00pm  Men’s Club 
     7:00pm  R.E. Teacher Planning 
WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 3 
     7:00pm  Hands of Care Meeting 
THURSDAY, OCTOBER 4 
     7:00pm  Adult Choir 
FRIDAY, OCTOBER 5 
     9:30am  Mass & Adoration 
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 6 
     10:00am Confirmation 
     3:30pm  Confessions 
  Vincent de Paul Truck  
SUNDAY, OCTOBER 7 
   Vincent de Paul Truck  
10:00am Children’s Liturgy of the Word 
     1:00pm  Baptisms 

 
Liturgical Ministers for the Weekend of October 6th and October 7th  

(names subject to change) 

Date Saturday, October 6 
4:30pm 

Sunday, October 7 
8:30am 

Sunday, October 7 
10:00am 

Presider Fr. Joe McCormick, OSA* Fr. Joe McCormick, OSA* Fr. Joe McCormick, OSA* 

Deacon   Kevin Ryan 

Proclaimers Al Stasko 
Jeanie Pecor 

Barbara Bevan 
Thomas Cantwell 

Mary Jo O’Connor 
Becky Straub 

Eucharistic 
Ministers 

Irene Glorioso 
Eileen Roe 

Nora Waliczek 
Dorothy Pachuta 
Sharon Moses 

John Findlay 
Cherie Findlay 

Julie Gill 
Maureen Campbell 

Linda Conrath 

Jacquelyn Bonds 
Jill Myers 

Rick Myers 
Deacon Kevin 
Rose George 

Altar  
Servers TBD 

 
TBD 

*Homilist       

Sunday, October 7 
11:30am 

Fr. Joe Mostardi, OSA* 

Kevin Ryan 

Judy Timmel 
Sharon Garbacz 

Joanne Kozak 
Tom Kozak 
Chris Knop 

Deacon Kevin 
Tom Summers 

TBD 

 

Parish Town Hall Meeting 
 

Sunday, October 21, 3:30-5:00 pm 
 

     St. Bernard’s Facilities Task Force and its consulting architect, Dante 
Domenella, will host a town hall meeting on Sunday, October 21 at 3:30 
at church to present to the parish community its proposal for expanding 
and renovating the church facilities. All are invited to attend. 
     The Task Force has been working since the spring researching parish 
and staff needs and preferences regarding the parish facilities with the 
professional counsel of Domenella Architects of Chicago. The Task Force 
is now prepared to present a design proposal to the parish. In addition to 
the town hall meeting, the Task Force has employed the assistance of 
Community Counseling Services (CCS) to survey the parish community 
through various methods to assess the feasibility of moving forward on 
the project and the needed funding effort. The written progress report is 
still available at the church doors.      
     The Facilities Task Force Includes: Don Guinta, Kurt Mikuta, Corinne Cirillo, 
Loris Paruszkiewicz, Mary Ponschke, Bob Payne, Joy Siergiej, Rob Martin, Mary 
Jo O’Connor and Fr. Joe McCormick. 

Fr. Joe’s Early Christmas Wish List 

     The parish has had to replace the indoor Nativity Set due to age, 
breakage and loss. We are currently seeking assistance to fund a beauti-
ful new set for the church selected by the Worship Committee. Specifical-
ly, we are seeking the following donations as memorials: 
+ Baby Jesus  $ 500   Shepherd #2  $ 200 Ox  $ 125 
Blessed Mother 300    King #1           200 Donkey     125 
St. Joseph 300    King #2           200 + Sheep #1    100 
Angel  250    King #3           200 Sheep #2    100 
Shepherd #1 200    Camel          150 Sheep #3     100 
     These contributions may be made in memory of a loved one whose 
name will appear near the new Nativity set its first year. If you would like 
to contribute, please contact Fr. Joe as soon as possible.  A cross (+) 
near a figure in the list notes that it has already been taken. 

STICK IT TO THE FLU!! 
     Sunday, September 30, 2018, our local 
Jewel-Osco Pharmacy will be in our foyer 
offering FREE Flu Shots!  There is no ap-
pointment needed.  They will be available 
before and after all 3 Masses.  Please bring 
your insurance card. 
     PLUS!  Save 10% on your next shopping 
purchase when you get your flu shot with 
Jewel-Osco! 



Adult Faith Formation 
     This is the last of the new assortment of CD’s to be 
featured here, in the bulletin.   CD’s are $3.50 each.   
     Dr. Scott Hahn, internationally known 
theologian and author, explains the inesti-
mable value of the Creed as a sure means 
of communicating the life-giving faith of the 
Apostles and as an indispensable source of 
unity for the Church. Dr. Hahn also brings 
to light how the Creed has served as a time
-tested wellspring of meditation by which a 
believer can deepen his or her relationship with Christ, mak-
ing it, in the words of St. Ambrose, “the treasure of our 
soul.”  

MUSIC NEWS 
How about Choir and Cabernet? 

Music and Merlot? 
Rehearsal and Riesling?    

I know you’ve seen the St. Bernard Adult 
Choir at Mass, but have you ever wondered what goes on 
behind the scenes at a choir rehearsal?  How do they cre-
ate so much music? This mystery can be solved if you join 
us for a... 

 

WINE AND CHEESE CHOIR OPEN HOUSE on THURS-
DAY, OCTOBER 18th at 7:00! 

 

Come and experience the music and laughter we enjoy 
every rehearsal! There are so many ways to enjoy this 
night! If you’re a curious observer, come sit in church and 
just listen OR you can jump right in with us and sing for 
just one night! We’ll even take requests! Join us after re-
hearsal for wine, cheese, and socializing! Sounds like a 
great night out, doesn’t it? See Julie Kane or email mu-
sic.saintbernard@gmail.com.  

 

JOIN THE  
ST. BERNARD’S 
KIDS’ CHOIR 

     Attention ALL kids in Grades 1-8! 
Come join us for a fun-filled music 

season! The Kids’ Choir will join the Adult Choir on 
Thanksgiving morning and for our first ever Christmas 
Concert! We will also sing on Christmas Eve!  Rehearsals 
begin Thursday, October 18th from 4:30-6:00 in church! A 
permission slip to join Kids’ Choir can be obtained through 
Julie Kane, the table by the church exit, or through your 
RE teacher!  

New Worship Setting Coming October 20 
     The Worship Committee has proposed a SECOND experimental setting for the parish worship space that will begin 
on Saturday, October 20. This new setting is a rather simple modification of the current seating arrangement. The altar, 
ambo and presider’s chair will remain where they are now, but the seating design will change. The new seating arrange-
ment will be more in the form of a cross (“cruciform”). It will attempt to combine more opportunity for worshippers to see 
the faces of parishioners across from them while at the same time keeping the altar and ambo as the primary focus of 
the space. A diagram of the new design is posted at the entrance of the church.  
     The Worship Committee proposes to keep this new experimental design from October 20 through the holidays. Then, 
early in the new year, the committee will survey the worshipping community re: its preference for a more permanent set-
ting from the three recent ones: the original setting in the round with the altar and ambo at opposite ends; or the second 
(current) setting with fan-shaped seating and the altar and ambo at the front; or the third setting coming Oct. 20. 

Hospitality Ministry Volunteers Needed 
     The Hospitality program can always use an extra pair 
of hands. 
     If you feel this ministry is for you, please sign up in the 
foyer.  
     Families, retirees, young adults, and all those needing  
service hours are most welcome. 
     You will never work alone and you can choose your 
favorite month to participate! 
     For more details or questions email Leticia Roppo at 
l.roppo@comcast.net. 

DRIVER SAFETY COURSE  
 

Become A Safer Driver and Save on Auto Insurance. 
 

     As part of a program of events being planned spe-
cifically for seniors, an AARP Driver Safety course will 
be held in the Church Hall at St. James @ Sag Bridge 
Catholic Church, 10600 So. Archer Ave., Lemont on 
Wednesday, October 24 and Thursday October 25 
from 9:30 am to 1:30 pm. The course is open to all of 
driving age, including non-parishioners; however its 
focus is on senior drivers, what is changing to our 
roads, cars and to ourselves as we age. In addition, 
strategies to keep us driving safely for as long as pos-
sible are covered.  
     Those who attend both days and complete the full 
8 hours will be issued with a certificate. Insurance 
companies here in Illinois are required to give drivers 
55 and older a discount on their auto insurance for 
the following three years. The exact amount of dis-
count depends on many factors and you should con-
sult your insurance agent for additional information. In 
general, most will see a savings that exceeds the 
course fee.  
     The course fee is $15 for AARP members and $20 
for non AARP members. Note: there are no tests to 
pass - just completion of the course. While there is no 
direct linkage to driver license renewal, this can help 
you prepare.  
     To participate, please register by calling the in-
structor, Frank Pearman on (312) 882-0624.  
     For those attending, please bring your driver’s li-
cense, AARP membership number, if applicable, a 
pen and the course fee either in cash, check, or mon-
ey order. Checks and money orders should be made 
payable to AARP. 



Parish Finances 
 

 

Fiscal Year July 1, 2018—June 30, 2019 
 

Budgeted Weekly Amount………… ……...…..$10,475.00 
Collection for September 23 ............................. $8,205.00 
Budgeted Weekly YTD .................................. $136,175.00 
Total Actual Year to Date .............................. $135,865.31 
On-Line Giving September  .............................. $3,205.80 

 

We Give Thanks to the Lord  for your Generosity! 

Men’s Club 
ST. VINCENT DE PAUL CLOTHING 

DRIVE, OCT. 6 & 7 HERE! 
   Our parish Men’s Club is having a clothing collection 
for the St. Vincent de Paul Society. Your donations will 
greatly benefit the needy.    This seems like the perfect 
time to do it again! So, start taking little walks through 
your home and pick out those things you have been 
holding onto until someone else could use it. They 
could use it right now! 
   We will have bags in the Church beginning this 
weekend, or use your own heavy-duty boxes or bags. 
Fill them with clean, gently used items such as 
clothing, shoes, purses, small appliances, dishes, 
cookware, lamps, books, knick-knacks, towels, 
bedding, toys, etc. 
   Bring your items with you when you come for 
Mass the weekend of October 6 & 7. 
   Please call 630-231-4658 for the Society to send a 
truck to your home for furniture or other large items. 
Receipts are always gladly given. 
 

Also, if any teens are in need of Community Service 
Hours, your help is requested for this event.  Please 
contact the Parish offices at 708-301-3020 if you would 
like to help. 

Respect Life 
40 DAYS FOR LIFE VIGIL 

     The 40 Days For Life Fall Campaign is bigger than ever.  
Vigils will be held in over 350 cities in the US beginning Septem-
ber 26.  Local vigil is at the Access Clinic, 1700 75th St., Down-
ers Grove. (little east of 355 – just past Woodward Ave.)   
     St. Bernard’s Respect Life Committee has once again re-
served the 11 AM to Noon time slot each Monday during the 
vigil.   On Mondays we usually meet at St. Bernard’s and depart 
as a group around 10:25.  Please join us during that time or go 
by yourself anytime between 7 AM and & 7 PM.   
     For more information or questions call the Parish office and 
they will have someone contact you.  

NEW LITERATURE ON RESPECT LIFE TABLE 
     We want to call you attention to two new (FREE) pieces of 
literature on the Respect Life Table in the foyer. One, called 
“The Truth Behind Planned Parenthood” explains what 
Planned Parenthood is really all about – making money, not 
providing real health care.  Check it out for yourself.   
     The second publication is called “Manual for Adulting”.  It is 
an excellent primer for young adults, or those becoming adults, 
on the abortion issue and covers many issues such as: When 
does Life Begin,  Adoption, Breast Cancer and Abortion, Over-
population Myth, Rape and Incest?; Birth Control.  Psychological 
impact, and more.  A must read. 
     Both publications come from the HUMAN LIFE ALLIANCE. 

THE SCOURGE OF HUMAN TRAFFICKING  
The Knowledge and Prayer Series has announced its 
next program on October 15 at Our Mother of Good 
Counsel Church in Homer Glen.  The program is titled 
INVISIBLE CHAINS; THE SCOURGE OF HUMAN 
TRAFFICKING   
     Human Trafficking is the most insidious crime of our age.  
Victims of all ages are usually invisible. They live in our neigh-
borhoods, country and world.  GREED is the driving force. 
Sister Jean Okroi, IBVM will be the speaker.   For fifteen years, 
she has been raising awareness and educating others about this 
new form of slavery.   Sister Jean initiated the Illinois Women 
Religious against Human Trafficking committee.  She is also a 
member of the Cook County subcommittee of the human traf-
ficking task force.  Representing several Women’s Religious 
Orders, they work closely with area churches, organizations as 
well as local and federal government agencies to combat this 
scourge.  
Sister Jean knows the subject – knows the local situation!  
Come – hear – learn about this reality that could be happen-
ing in plain sight.    
Monday, October 15, 7:00 PM at Our Mother of Good Counsel 
Parish, 16042 S Bell Road in Homer Glen, IL.  Just South of 
159th on Bell Rd.    
SPONSORED BY THE MULTI-PARISH RESPECT LIFE MINISTRIES 

OF Our Mother of Good Counsel - St. Bernard’s - St. Francis of 
Assisi – Our Lady of the Woods - St. Michael -- Annunciation Byz-

antine Catholic Parish 

On-Line Giving 
   

     Electronic gifts are fast and secure, and they re-
duce administrative costs, allowing more of every dol-
lar to fund the important work we are called to do.  
     If you would like to give electronically, visit our 
 website or contact the parish office.  We have 30 
families contributing on line to date. 
      The Annual Financial Report of St. Bernard is still 
available at the church entrances if you did not receive 
one. 

Blessing of the Pets 
OCTOBER 6TH 

FROM: 1:00 p.m.           
   TO: 2:00 p.m. 

PLEASE JOIN US WITH DEACON KEVIN for our an-
nual Blessing of the PETS. This special service cele-
brates the spiritual connection we have with all living 

creatures and refreshes our appreciation for all of 
God’s blessings for us all! 

KNOW THE ANGELS   
 

     Make yourself familiar with the angels, and be-
hold them frequently in spirit. Without being seen, 
they are present with you. 

—St. Francis de Sales 



PARISH OFFICE: 14135 Parker Road, Homer Glen, IL 60491-9692      Tele: (708) 301-3020 Fax: (708) 301-0738     
  Email:  st.bernardsrectory@comcast.net           Fr. Joe’s email:  jmccosa@gmail.com 
                 Website: stbernardhg.weconnect.com          Office Hours: Monday through Friday 8:30 AM to 4:30 PM 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION OFFICE: 14135 Parker Road, Homer Glen, IL 60491-9692       Email: st.bernardsrep@comcast.net         
 

Sunday and Holy Day Masses celebrated at St. Bernard’s Church Campus, 13030 W. 143rd St., (just west of Bell Rd.) 
SATURDAY EVENING MASS: 4:30 PM 
SUNDAY MASSES: 8:30, 10:00 and 11:30 AM. 
HOLY DAY MASSES: As announced in bulletin. 
WEEKDAY MASS: 9:30 AM (communion service on Thursday) at the Church Campus 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CLASSES: Contact Office 
 

the 
Baptism. You are strongly encouraged to attend the program before the baby is born. Call the rectory a few months in advance. 

MARRIAGE: Marriages should be arranged at least 6 months in advance. CHURCH ARRANGEMENTS ARE TO BE MADE FIRST. Hall and other social 
arrangements are to be made after the Church date has been set. Weddings are not performed on Sundays. If either party is under 19 years of age, Diocesan 
policy requires special instruction and a date cannot be given until the instructions have been completed and the Chancery Office has granted permission. 

time or 
date is set with the Funeral Director. 

let Father 
know. Family members may request to take communion to other members confined at home. 

CONFESSIONS: On Saturdays as scheduled in the bulletin (generally first and third Saturdays at 3:30pm) and at any time upon request. 
PARISH BOUNDARIES: North: 135th Street; East: Will-Cook Road; South: 151st Street; West: King Road and its extension. 
NEW PARISHIONERS: All new families are welcome and should be registered in the parish. This may be done by visiting or calling the Rectory. 
ST. BERNARD’S MEMORIAL FUND: Bequests or special donations to our Parish Memorial Fund may be made by contacting the Rectory. 
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